

## 【寒假预习】专题 05 任务型阅读 20 篇 集训--2025 年八年级 英语下册寒假提前学 冀教版 (2024)

阅读表达 阅读下面短文，并按要求完成问题。

The social network (社交网络) is a lot of fun. You can chat with friends, meet different people and share your favorite things with the world. But remember that there are some dangerous things about it. And some scary people hang out there, too. The good news is that you can protect yourself. Here is some simple advice for having fun and staying safe online.

Firstly, be careful with what you've posted on the network. Never share your phone numbers and addresses (地址) online. Only allow your friends to get your information.

Secondly, remember that not everything you read online is true. Do you have these experiences online: saying something that is not true, pretending (假装) to be others, or to be older or younger? Others may do the same things.

Thirdly, if you'd like to meet someone in person (亲自), talk to your parents about it. Yeah, it's not cool. But they can try to make sure you're safe. That way, you protect yourself, and you can still have some fun.

1~2 题完成句子；3~5 题简略回答问题。

1. Some scary people \_\_\_\_\_ on the social network, too.
2. Only \_\_\_\_\_ to get your information on the network.
3. What's the topic sentence (主题句) of the third paragraph? \_\_\_\_\_
4. What should we do if we want to meet someone in person? \_\_\_\_\_
5. What is the best title of the passage? \_\_\_\_\_

阅读下面短文，按要求完成下面小题。

Have you ever wished that your life was like a reality (现实) TV show? Well, like it or not, things might be this way in the future. This is because of Google glasses. This kind of glasses is the latest technology from Google. They have more exciting features (特征) than you could possibly imagine.

For one thing, people who wear the glasses can shoot (拍摄) videos and record the sounds around them. So if your classmate is wearing Google glasses, he or she can record your every

move and broadcast live (直播) on the Internet for the world to see.

There is a GPS system in the glasses. So if you get lost, you can say “OK, Glass, where am I?”. It will find where you are and tell you where you need to go.

Google glasses are a bit like a helpful secretary (秘书). You can tell them what you want to write in an email and they will type it for you.

Since April 16, Google glasses have been on the market in small numbers. And by the end of this year, anyone will be able to buy a pair for about \$ 2,500.

Some people are not sure whether Google glasses are cool or not. When someone is wearing Google glasses, it is not easy to see whether or not he is using them.

1、2 题完成句子；3、4、5 题简略回答问题。

6. Google glasses have more \_\_\_\_\_ than you could possibly imagine.

7. People who wear the glasses can \_\_\_\_\_ and record the sounds around them.

8. What will Google glasses do, when you get lost and say “where am I” to it?

\_\_\_\_\_

9. How much is one pair of Google glasses by the end of this year?

\_\_\_\_\_

10. Do you think Google glasses are cool? Why or why not?

\_\_\_\_\_

阅读短文，并按要求完成下面小题。

You probably talk to friends more than you talk to your parents. That’s natural. Still, most of us want a parent’s help, advice, and support (支持) at times. But talking to the parents may be difficult or terrible—especially when it comes to certain subjects. Here is some advice to make it easier.

Talk about everyday life and do it every day. The more you do something, the easier it gets. Talking to parents about your everyday life can help you discuss something more serious with them later.

Find something to chat (聊天) about each day. Talk about how your team did at the sports meeting. Share something one of your teachers said. Even small talk about what’s for dinner can keep your relationship comfortable.

It's never too late to start. If your relationship with your parents makes you feel nervous, try getting into conversations (对话) slowly. Tell them the cute thing the dog did. Talk about how well your little sister is doing in math. Chatting with parents every day not only keeps the present relationship strong, it also can help a might-be-worse relationship get better.

When parents feel connected (连接) to your daily life, they can be there for you if something really important happens.

阅读短文，根据要求完成下面各小题

1-2 题完成句子；3~5 题简略回答问题。

11. Most of us want \_\_\_\_\_, advice and support at times.

12. Talk about everyday life and do it everyday. \_\_\_\_\_, the easier it gets.

13. Is it natural to talk to friends more than to talk to your parents?

\_\_\_\_\_

14. What can help you discuss something more serious with your parents later?

\_\_\_\_\_

15. What should you do if your relationship with your parents makes you feel nervous?

\_\_\_\_\_

阅读短文，并按要求完成下面小题。

Today, more and more sharks die because of humans' activities. Sharks' living conditions are very hard these days. Sharks are among the oldest animals on the earth. There are over 500 kinds of sharks living in the oceans. Most of sharks are quite large and they are about two meters long. Yet some are small, for example, the dogfish shark is less than 20cm long. The shark has a strong feeling of smell. This feeling helps sharks find their food. Sharks eat fish and plants in the ocean.

Sharks grow slowly. About forty percent of all sharks lay eggs. The others give birth to baby sharks. Some sharks carry their babies inside their bodies as humans do. Some sharks are not able to have babies until they are twenty years old. And each of them gives birth to at most ten baby sharks.

People kill sharks for food, medicine and their skin (皮肤). Experts say the market needs much more sharks.

1、2 题完成句子：3、4 题简略回答问题：5 题将文中画线句子译成汉语。

16. Sharks' \_\_\_\_\_ help them find food.

17. About \_\_\_\_\_ percent of sharks give birth to baby sharks.

18. How many kinds of sharks are living in the oceans?

\_\_\_\_\_

19. What do people kill sharks for?

\_\_\_\_\_

20. \_\_\_\_\_

阅读下面短文，简略回答问题。

Almost everyone travels in different ways. And travelling truly brings us much fun. So what kind of transportation do you choose for a long trip?

The ways of travelling depend on (取决于) money, time and health. There are some popular choices for a long trip. You can go by plane, by train or by ship. And among these ways, travelling by plane is the fastest way. But you should book the ticket before you start your holiday. Also, it is convenient for travelers who go to some far places.

It's important to choose your favourite way. When travelling by train, you just need to pay less money for the train tickets. What's more, you can see the wonderful things outside the window.

Taking a ship may be the best way to relax because you can get fresh air and enjoy the comfortable wind on the sea. However, some people will get seasick (晕船) and they will feel much worse when the weather is bad.

In short, you should enjoy your trip.

21. What do people's ways of travelling depend on according to Paragraph 2?

\_\_\_\_\_

22. When should people book the plane tickets?

\_\_\_\_\_

23. Why does the writer think taking the ship is the best way to relax?

\_\_\_\_\_

24. What's the advantage (优点) of travelling by train? (写出一个答案即可)

---

25. How do you travel around your city or town?

Give another answer of this kind of question. (答案须与文中例句不同)

---

阅读下面短文，简略回答问题。

Do you know how you feel today? Sometimes it's hard to tell. That's why two 17-year-olds, Tara Verma and Siena Pradhan, from the US, made an app called *Feel Now*.

*Feel Now* is a free app and people can use it on their phones. The app helps users think about and understand their feelings. They get a message each day. It asks them to choose a feeling. The users pick one from six feelings: happy, peaceful, angry, sad, bored and scared. Then the app breaks down (分解) each one into ten feelings. For example, it breaks down "scared" into "worried" and nine other feelings. The users can also say how strong the feeling is, such as "a little" or "very".

Aditi, 14, is one of the users. She uses *Feel Now* and finds a feeling she didn't know about. She might worry about a test more than she thought. And then she does something to make herself feel better.

Some people think *Feel Now* could be more useful if it works with other apps. But Tara and Siena think the simple app is more helpful. "I think the simpler it is, the more people will use it," Tara said.

26. What can *Feel Now* help people?

---

27. How many feelings can the app break down each feeling into?

---

28. What does Aditi do after knowing her feeling?

---

29. What do Tara and Siena think of the app?

---

30. Do you want to try *Feel Now*? Why or why not?

---

阅读下面短文，简略回答问题。



Laba Festival falls on the eighth day of the 12th lunar month. At the beginning, it was a time for people to give sacrifices (祭品) to their ancestors (祖先), and to pray (祈祷) for a good harvest (收成) and good luck for the family. Many years later, it becomes a Laba Porridge eating event.

The custom of eating Laba Porridge first started in the Song Dynasty and became popular in the Qing Dynasty. Now it is over one thousand years. When farmers get a good harvest after their hard work, they will show their thanks to the ancestors, and heaven and earth. And they will celebrate their harvest by boiling Laba Porridge.

Laba Porridge is mainly made of different rice, beans and dried nuts. People add sugar and dried fruits to make it more delicious than before. After hours of boiling, the porridge is offered as a sacrifice to the ancestors and is served to friends before noon.

Family members eat Laba Porridge together and some kind people hand out the porridge to the poor.

After more than 10 centuries of development, Laba Porridge becomes a very healthy food in winter. All people of different ages love it.

31. When do Chinese celebrate Laba Festival?

\_\_\_\_\_

32. How will people celebrate their harvest?

\_\_\_\_\_

33. What do people add to make Laba Porridge more delicious?

\_\_\_\_\_

34. What do some kind people do according to the passage?

\_\_\_\_\_

35. Why do all people love Laba Porridge? (Give two points.)

阅读下面短文，简略回答问题。

Now it's 10:00 a.m. We are having class. In the lesson we are learning some ways of transportation. And then our English teacher divides (分开) us into a few groups. She asks us to talk about how we usually come to school. In our group, some students are talking about how to come to school.

"I'm Lingling. My home is next to our school, so I walk to school every day. It takes me a little time to go to school on foot. I seldom take the bus to go to school. I think walking is really great. It is good for our health and it is also good for the environment."

"My name is Daming. I usually ride a bike to school. I must get up early every morning, or I'll be late for school. When I ride my bike to school, I can see many things on the way. So I love riding."

What about me? I usually go to school by subway (地铁). It is very easy for me to take the subway to school because my home is next to the subway station. I like listening to music on my way to school. It can make me relax.

In this English class, we have a wonderful talk. We all learn some new words about transportation.

36. What class are the students having?

\_\_\_\_\_

37. What does Lingling think walking is good for?

\_\_\_\_\_

38. Why does Daming love riding a bike to school?

\_\_\_\_\_

39. What can make the writer relax on the way to school?

\_\_\_\_\_

40. Which way of transportation do you like best? Why?

\_\_\_\_\_

阅读下面短文，简略回答问题。

More and more people like going bike riding in China these years. Most Chinese people learned to ride a bike when they were young kids. There are more cars than bikes on the roads all over the world, but bikes can take us almost anywhere, and it's green.

Riding a bike is fun. Get on a bike and ride around our neighbourhood. We may feel fun to find something new around us. I usually go to work by bike. Because stopping and getting off a bike is easier than stopping and getting out of my car. And it's also good for our health. A 15-minute bike riding three times a week can make us healthy. It will not pollute (污染) the air. And scientists say exercise like bike riding can make people feel happier and more relaxed.

In Rui'an, Zhejiang, there is a path for bike riding, and people call it "green path". There are lots of green trees on both sides of the road and the air is fresh. On weekends, lots of parents take their kids there. They hope their kids can have a good rest and do some sports after a busy week. It is also a great place for people to get together with their family members or friends.

So let's drive cars less and ride bikes more, and give our children a better world in the future.

41. When did most Chinese people learn to ride a bike?

\_\_\_\_\_

42. How much time of bike riding can make us healthy?

\_\_\_\_\_

43. According to (按照) scientists, how can exercise like bike riding make people feel?

\_\_\_\_\_

44. What does the "green path" look like in Rui'an, Zhejiang?

\_\_\_\_\_

45. Why does the writer advise us to ride bikes more? (结合短文内容从两方面作答)

\_\_\_\_\_

阅读下面短文，简略回答问题。

I'm Sara. I'm a middle school student. At school, we have nine subjects—math, English, Chinese, science, geography, history, art, P.E. and music. My mother is a Chinese teacher and she says Chinese is beautiful and important. I like Chinese. I always read Chinese books before I go to bed. I also like history. It is my favorite subject. Mr. Brown is great fun. In his history class, I can

learn many interesting stories.

Mr. Green is my math teacher. He says math is useful and interesting, but I think it is boring. My science teacher, Mrs. Smith, is nice. I listen to her carefully in class. But I can't do well in the science exam. I don't know why. This subject is really difficult for me.

We always have art, P.E. or music in the afternoon. For me, the classes in the afternoon are fun and relaxing. In P.E. class, I like to play ping-pong with my P.E. teacher. Mrs. Miller plays very well.

46. What subject does Sara's mother teach?

---

47. What is Sara's favorite subject?

---

48. Does Sara like math? How do you know?

---

49. What does Sara think of science?

---

50. Who is Sara's P.E. teacher?

---

阅读下面短文，简略回答问题。

Do you sometimes find it difficult to have a talk with your parents? Here is some advice on how to talk with your parents.

Try to start your talk with something fun. This will make the talk easier. For example, ask your parents questions, like "How is your work today?" They love this.

Make it clear what you want to tell your parents. If they have a different idea, let them finish speaking. Remember not to stop them halfway. Ask them to do the same thing for you.

Show them your respect (尊敬) by listening to them carefully and looking at them.

Be honest (诚实的). Honesty builds trust (信任). Life is good when your parents trust you.

If your parents don't understand you, you need to explain (解释) things to them again or in a different way.

When you finish the talk, remember to thank them for listening. Say something like

“Thanks. That really helped.” It will let them know this is important to you, and make them want to do it more often.

51. Why should you start your talk with something fun?

---

52. How can you show your parents respect?

---

53. What should you do when your parents don't understand you?

---

54. How many pieces of good advice are mentioned (提到) in the passage?

---

55. What will you do to have a good talk with your parents?

---

阅读下面短文，按要求完成下面小题。

People think many jobs in the world are a little boring, but there are also some very interesting and special jobs in the world. Here are some examples.

#### The food writer

This job will help you get a chance to taste different kinds of delicious foods all over the world. That makes the food writer one of the most exciting jobs. This job also needs you to travel to different places, and that makes the job more wonderful.

#### The bed tester

If it's hard for you to get up in the morning, then being a bed tester is a good choice for you. As a bed tester, all you need to do is to sleep on comfortable beds for hours and write blogs about your feelings.

#### The wildlife photographer (野生动物摄影师)

As a wildlife photographer, you can work close to all kinds of animals and enjoy the beauty of nature. What's more, you can take photos of those cute wild animals and share the photos to make others know your job well.

#### The astronaut

This may be the most exciting job of the earth because astronauts can travel into space.

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分，为可阅读页数的一半内容。

如要下载或阅读全文，请访问：

<https://d.book118.com/708020024100007027>